
TERM 4 WEEK 4 

Thursday 

29th October 2015 

Gunnedah South  Public 
School 

Proud supporters of the  

“You Can Do It” Program 

CONFIDENCE 
Supporting & caring 
 for your children. 

Gunnedah South     

Public School 
“With oar and sail ” Special points of 

interest: 

 Friday 30th October Fete Day 

Muffti Day Dress up $2 

 Friday 6th November 

Kindergaten Lake Keepit 

Excursion 

 Friday 13th Nov SRC Dress Up 

Day 

School 

Week 
MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

 

5 
November 

2 

 

 

PSSA Girls Cricket 

3 

 

 

PSSA Girls Cricket 

4 

Kindy Transition 

9.00am-2.00pm 

 

PSSA Girls Cricket 

5 

 

 

PSSA Girls Cricket 

6 

 

Kindergarten Lake 

Keepit Excursion 

 

6 
November 

9 10 11 12 13 

 

SRC Dress Up Day 

 

7 
November 

16 

 

Yr 5 Canberra 

Excursion 

17 

 

Yr 5 Canberra 

Excursion 

18 

 

Yr 5 Canberra 

Excursion 

Montage Family 

Portraits Call: 

6742 6616 

19 

 

Yr 5 Canberra 

Excursion 

Montage Family Portraits 

Call: 

6742 6616 

20 

 

Yr 5 Canberra 

Excursion 

Montage Family 

Portraits Call: 

6742 6616 

Principal:  Mrs Emma Jeffery                             Assistant Principals:  Mr William Dowe 

Deputy Principal:   Mr Graham Conn          Miss Aylish Flannery 

School Captains: Lucy Jackson and Zachary Griffin                        Mrs Judy McGowan          

Administration Manager: Mrs Kerryn Pryor                                     Mrs Nicole Walsh 

Phone: 6742 1899 / 6742 1488   Fax:  6742 4217                                  

Email: gunnedahs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au        Website: www.gunnedahs-p.schools.nsw.edu.au                                                                    



 

A few words from our Principal... 

Dear Parents & Caregivers, 
 

Fete 

It’s here!!! One more sleep.  

The biggest event on the fun calendar, one which is in the planning 12 months prior, has finally arrived. Thank 

you to our P&C and staff who bring this event to life and spend enormous hours in preparation.  

Students are able to wear out of uniform tomorrow for  $2, I’m sure there will be many circus theme 

costumes in the playground.  

South Stars 

I mentioned in Week 2 of the talent of our State Athletics team and now the talent continues to shine. Miss 
Hickey took her team of cheerleaders to Sydney last Saturday to compete in the National Scholastic 
cheerleading competition. This is the first time that South school has ever been involved in cheerleading, and 
Miss Hickey has been very busy during the last Term preparing her team. The  South School Stars won the 
level 1 division! The level of competition was extremely high against other schools whom are all part of 

cheerleading affiliations.  

GO South ! ~ we are all very proud of your achievement.  

Thank you Miss Hickey for trying something new and giving our students a new  opportunity.  

Year 6 Sydney excursion 

Last week year 6 spent the week in Sydney, along with a day trip to Melbourne, enjoying and exploring  the 
sights, culture and culinary tastes of the two cities. The week long excursion leaves no stone unturned.  I ran 

into our students as they were heading to Jamie Oliver's restaurant for an evening of fine dining.  

Once again all reports from teachers were extremely positive regarding our students behaviour and team 
work. All teachers reported that members of the public, along with staff from different venues, commented on 
how respectful, well mannered and considerate the students at Gunnedah South were at all times. This is 

something to be very proud of.  

Thank you to Miss Flannery, Mrs Conn, Miss Stanger and Mr Humphries for giving up a week of their time to 

ensure this fantastic excursion can ahead.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kindest Regards 

Emma Jeffery 

Principal 

 

 



 SCHOOL  NEWS… 

 

Selective Schools applications now open online 

Farrer is the only all-boys government Agricultural high school in 
Australia & would like to inform parents of current Year 5 
students, that registration for Year 7 2017 is now open online. 

 

To register your son to sit the Selective Schools test visit the 
Farrer website and follow the Selective Schools link. Applications 
close 16th November. 

For further enquiries contact Farrer on 6764 8600. 

 

Silver  
Gaven Sams, Matthew Poss, Breanna O’Hara, Seth 

Certoma, Charlotte Semmler , Tiah Small, Ted Pease, 
Ally Pennicuik, Maddie Stewart, Kassidy Hunt, Charley 

Atkins, Maya Norris- Fourachre, Link Phillips, Hugh 
McArthure, Samual RLuzuriaga, Zeb Dillon, Jarrod 

Ferguson, Annie Lyne, Taylor Stewart, Claire McGuirk, 

Kade Garrett,  Nayte Vernon 

 

Gold 
Tiah Small,  Kassidy Hunt,  

Charley Atkins, Brooke Rennick,  
Jarrod Ferguson, Annie Lyne, Taylor 

Stewart,  

Week 5—A Monday - 2/11 Tuesday - 3/11 Wednesday - 4/11 Thursday –5/11 Friday - 6/11 

Mr Sumpter - Tech 5/6S 5S 5M  S 

Mrs Conn -Science 6C 5/6S 5S  P 

Miss Flannery - CAPA  6F 6C 5/6S  O 

Mrs Michelson-PD/H/PE 5M 6F 6C  R 

Miss Small –HSIE 5S 5M 6F  T 





Gunnedah South  School Stars are now the Level 1 

Australian Scholastic National Cheer  

Champions!!! 
 

Last Saturday, Gunnedah South Public School Stars won the Level 1 Cheer in 
the Australian All Star Cheer Federation National Scholastic Championships, 
at Olympic Park in Sydney. Out of all the different school levels the group also 
placed 2nd overall for their routine.  Gunnedah South Public School were the 
only country town team competing in  the event.  

Emmy Barr won the Australia Scholastic Best Individual Primary Tumbler,                                      
with a round-off backflip back somersault.  

Hayley West was one of 3 girls proven to be able to perform the BEST Bow 

and  Arrow out of all school cheerleaders (Primary AND High School Stu-

dents).  

Thank you to Gunnedah South Public School and our P & C Committee for your 

support in purchasing our uniforms. Also, a big thank you to all the parents for 

making the trip to  Sydney and the extremely loud and proud cheering while we 

competed and when we won.    

Miss Hickey 



Ag, Food and 
Fibre Celebration 

Day! 
Tamworth 23rd October 

On Friday, 37 students, 5   parents volunteers, Mrs Keeler and 
Mrs Sams, took a bus ride over to Tamworth to celebrate the 
completion of our, and other school’s Ag, food and fibre weeks. 
We were treated to various workshops related to this industry.  

The children decorated a pot, planted seedlings and learnt more 
about worms at Bunnings. They then travelled over to the Tamworth 
TAFE where they listened to a talk by Mr Nick Bradford,                
from the Nundle Woollen Mill and took up the chance to             
make a pompom. Lastly, they listen to Mr Waters speak          
about bush tucker. A fantastic day was had by all! A huge           
thankyou goes out to the team who organised this great day! 



Gunnedah South School presents the 2015 Pivot Competi-

tion and you are invited to enter!  

It’s easy &  it’s fun! 
 

Conditions of Entry 

 Create a story using the Pivot Stickman animation program.  You may 
download the program at home for free or use the school comput-

ers. 

 Your Pivot file may be imported into Movie Maker to add music, voice 

overs etc. 

 Entries must have your name, year and school labelled on a USB stick. 
 

 

Categories 

Kindergarten Year 1 & 2 Year 3 & 4 Year 5 & 6 Family 
 

 

Entries close: 27th November 2015 by 3pm            Cost: $1 per entry  

Winners will be announced in Term 4 Week 9. 
 

Any queries please contact Mrs Worley at  

Gunnedah South Public School on 67421899 



Gunnedah South  
Public School 

SAKG Class Recipes  

Have you had your child demanding you cook what they cooked at school? Are you 
stuck for ideas for family dinners that your children will eat? Are you struggling for 
gift ideas? If you answered yes to any of these questions, well we have the answer 
for you!!! 
A collection of all the recipes we have cooked in the Gunnedah South Stephanie     
Alexander kitchen, is now available for only $10!!! 
If you would like to order a copy (or several), please fill out the form below and   
return it, along with the payment, to school by Friday 13th November. 
Happy Cooking! 
 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
 
SAKG Class recipe book order 

Name-_____________________________ 

Child’s name-____________________________ 

Child’s class-______________ 

Number of copies-____________ 

Total cost ($10ea) -_______________ 






